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Letter from Our President 

Palmetto Shag Club lost two more of our dear 
friends and members this past month. Jim 
Ruff passed on October 11th and Doug Brown 
passed on October 24th. Doug was both our 
Sergeant of Arms and our photographer. The 
Palmetto Shag Club would like to convey our 
deepest sympathies to Lin Freireich and Jim’s 
family and to Rhetta Griffin and Doug’s fami-
ly. Both Jim and Doug will be greatly missed.  

The DJ Marathon on October 11th was a huge 
success! The Charlotte Shag Club that made a 
bus trip down to be with us had a marvelous 
time. The food provided by the Corner Pocket 
and our members was delicious, the music 
was great, and the dance floor stayed full all 
night long. Everyone had a wonderful time 
and we raised over $1400 for the American 
Cancer Society including the club’s donation 
of $500. 

Our next event is our Thankmus Party on De-
cember 13, 2014. You won’t want to miss this 
party. It is always one of our best parties of 
the year. The club will provide turkey, ham, 
dressing and giblet gravy. We would like for 
our members to bring their favorite holiday 
side or dessert. Our DJ for this party will be 
Rodney Still of Aiken, SC. Doors will open at 
6:00pm and a General Business meeting will 
start at 6:30pm. Please be there for this 
meeting if at all possible because we will be 
electing new officers for next year at this 
meeting. 

We will be collecting donations for the Har-
vest Hope Food Bank again this year, so 
please bring can goods or a monetary dona-
tion if you wish. 

 The slate of officers recommended by the 
nominating committee are Susan Martin, 
President; Billy Fanning, Vice President; Gerry 
Stricklin, Treasurer; Janice Thomas, Secretary; 
and Bill Moody, Sgt. of Arms. 

Registration for our club sponsored New 
Year’s Eve Party at the Embassy Suites Hotel 
is going well. We are looking forward to hav-
ing another wonderful party again this year! 
Our DJ’s for the evening will be Skip Mallios 
and Gene Sistare. The cost to members will 
be $25 per person and sponsored guests will 
be $35. There will be a cash bar, heavy hor 
d’oeuvres and a Champaign toast at mid-
night. We have arranged with the hotel for a 
$99/night room rate as well. Seating will be 
limited, so book your reservations early. 

The time for Southern Comfort is also ap-
proaching.  We have some exciting news 
about a venue change and would like to let 
anyone who is interested to get your name in 
for a reserved table.  

The SOS at Sea III cruise cabin reservations 
are going fast. Don’t wait too long to sign up 
if you are interested in going on this cruise. 
The dates are October 11-18, 2015 next year 
and over 280 people have already reserved 
their cabins. A number of those are from the 
Palmetto Shag Club. It promises to be a great 
time! See the flyer in this newsletter for more 
information. 

See you on the dance floor! 

 

Cecil 

     Palmetto Shag Club  
Newsletter 

       www.palmettoshagclub.com 
November 2014 



DJ Marathon—What a Party! 

Thanks for all of  

your generosity! 

Palmetto Shag Club Charity  

As Part of the DJ Marathon, we raised 

money for the American Cancer Society.  

The club donated $500 to the cause, but 

everyone else at the DJ Marathon pitched in and the total 

amount raised for the American Cancer Society was $1460. 



Thankmus Party 
December 13, 2013 
DJ: Rodney Still 

 

Woodmen of the World 
3620 Augusta Road (Hwy1), West Columbia, S.C. 

 

7:00pm 
Doors open at 6:00pm 

General Membership Meeting at 6:30pm 
 

Open Bar 
Turkey, Ham,Dressing and Giblet Gravy provided by Palmetto Shag Club 

Members requested to bring their favorite Holiday Side or Dessert 
 

We will be collecting donations for Harvest Hope Food Bank. 
 

Dress to Impress! 
 

Come and Enjoy! 
No one under 21 admitted 

 
Members Remember!!! We will still be following the policy to ask members to please sponsor 

any associate members that you want to invite and call Cecil Martin at 803-497-3669 and 
make arrangements prior to the party so we will have them on the attendance list. 

 
 

2015 Election of Officers 
The Palmetto Shag Club nominating Committee presents the following slate of Candidates for consideration. 

 

Susan Martin, President 
Billy Fanning, Vice-President 

Janice Thomas—Secretary 
Gerry Sticklin, Treasurer 

Bill Moody, Sergeant of Arms 
 

Respectfully submitted by:  Janice Bartell, Jack Jackson, Barbara Guard, Bonnie Kyrstofer & Brenda Price 

Any additional nominations for officers may be made from the floor at the annual meeting—for more info— 
see PSC  By-Laws, Article V Section 3 at www.palmettoshagclub.com 

 

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING TO BE HELD 
December 13, 2013 at 6:30pm at Woodmen of the World  

 



Slate of Officers for the 2015 Elections  

I am Susan Martin, I have been a member of PSC in good standing since 2008, and served as 
your Secretary in 2012 and your Vice-President in 2013 and 2014.  I am a graduate of USC with 
a B.S. in Chemical Engineering.  I retired after 30 years as a Technical Planning and Business 
Manager at the Savannah River Site and 3 years of nuclear facilities business consulting in Cana-
da and England.  Cecil and I have two sons, a daughter and two granddaughters.  We now have 
a place at North Myrtle Beach, so we split time between Columbia and the Beach.  I am a mem-
ber of Riverland Hills Baptist Church. I hope that everyone has been enjoying all of our Club 
Events.  I will work hard as your President to ensure that Palmetto Shag Club will continue to be 

I’m Bill Moody.  My wife, Connie, and I have been married for 31 years.  We have two 
children and five grandchildren.  I am retired from the Army and State of South Carolina.  
I joined the PSC in 1993 and served as Treasurer under two presidents, Elton Johnson and 
Carroll Yongue.  I have also served the PSC on the Bylaw, Nomination, Door and Dance 
Floor Committees.  I would be honored to serve as your Sergeant-at-Arms. 

I am Janice Thomas.  I grew up in West Columbia and have been a member of PSC the 
past 5 years.  I  have worked as an Executive Assistant and Human Resources Manager 
for many years and owned a small retail business in Lexington SC for 10 years.  I am cur-
rently employed in Administration for the State Fire Marshal’s Office and State Fire 
Academy.  My son, daughter-in-law and two grandsons live in Sumter.  I have served on 
the By-Laws Committee for PSC and as your Secretary in the 2014.  I would be pleased to 
serve again as your Secretary. 

I am Gerry Stricklin.  I grew up in Raleigh, NC and moved to Columbia in 1968.  I joined the 
Palmetto Shag Club in 2005 when I met my wonderful husband who just happened to love 
to dance.  We have 3 daughters and 4 grandchildren who keep us rather busy.  I have 
served on the decorating, nominating, and refreshment committees, chaired the Split The 
Pot, and served on the by-laws committee.  I have worked as Administrative Assistant for 
many years and presently work for Southern First Bank in Cayce where I have been em-
ployed for 5 years.  I would be happy to serve as your Treasurer if elected. 

 I am Billy Fanning; I have been a member of Palmetto Shag Club since 1999. Linda and I took 
shag lessons at Loafer’s and decided to join both the Palmetto and Columbia Shag Club’s and 
remained a member of both since that time. I have remained a member in good standing since 
I joined, working early on as member of the budgeting committee and more recently with the 
floor committee along with assisting with the food. I attended Newberry College preparing my-
self for the business world and used those teachings to fulfill my business needs in operating 
my own part-time business, my management position at SCDOT for 33 years before retiring, 
and currently 8 years of marketing and engineering at a local Engineering firm. I am also a 
member of the Association of Beach and Shag Club DJ’s and enjoy every minute of playing our 
music and watching other fellow shaggers having fun. If elected your vice-president, I will work 
hard to make our club the best. 

 



Lin Freireich 
9 Graymont Circle 
Columbia, S.C. 29205 
 

Roberta Ruff 
1408 (A) Perrin Dr. 
North Myrtle Beach 29582 

Southern Comfort XVIII 
Park & Party 

May 29 and 30,  2015 
NEWS UPDATE 

We will be moving Southern Comfort XVIII to the Double Tree by Hilton in Columbia.  This new ven-
ue will be even better.  We will have a larger ball-
room, wonderful hospitality area and a Pool Party. 
We will have more details available in early Janu-
ary… but for now...just wanted to make sure that 
you knew that it will be even more fun than ev-
er!!!!!  Registration will be $70 per person. 
 

To Reserve your existing Table please send in a $140  table de-
posit no later than Jan 1, 2015.   The full table cost must to sent 
in no later than January 31, 2015 to hold your priority on table 
location. 
 

If you did not have a reserved table last year, but would be interested in having one for next 
year, you may also send in $140  table deposit no later than Jan 1, 20145     The full table cost 
must to sent in no later than January 31, 2015.  Those who reserve tables are given the loca-
tions closest to the dance floor unless otherwise requested. 

 

For more info contact: Susan Martin  803-497-3669 (H)  803-609-8170 (C) 
or email   susan.martin956@gmail.com 

 

  
    

 

Double Tree by Hilton 
2100 Bush River Rd,  
Columbia, SC 29210   
Bush River Rd at I-20 

 

Southern Comfort XVIII Park & Party 

Make checks payable to Palmetto Shag Club  

 

Table Name and Names:________________________________________________________ Amt. Enclosed: _____________ 

 

Address: ___________________________________________  City:____________________  State: _______  Zip: __________ 

 

Phone #:____________________________________________ Shag Club:___________________________________________ 

 

Email: _____________________________________________________________________________ Confirmation by Email 

Palmetto Shag Club lost a dear friend and member, Jim Ruff on October 11. Jim 
was a constant smiling face at all of our Shag Club functions.  He will be greatly missed.   Please keep  
Lin Freireich and his daughter, Roberta Ruff in your thoughts and prayers.  Cards may be sent to: 



          

Jillian’s in the Vista 
Groove Shack – 7:00PM  

(803) 779-7789  
Every Thursday—7:00pm  

Carolina Breakers—Sept 11 

Butch Davidson 

Where We Shag 

The Corner Pocket 
Shaggin’ at the Pocket    

489 Piney Grove Road, at I-26 

(803) 731-0403  
Every Friday—7:00pm  

Old Mill Brew Pub 
711 E. Main St. Lexington  

(803)785-2337 
 

Every Tuesday—7:00 pm 

DJ’s Bob Patterson  
Jimmy Davis  

Oct 14— DJ Billy Fanning 

 

Other Shag Events Coming Up 
 

The Fall Cyclone Hosted by Twister's Shag Club—Nov. 7 - 9 Flyer Attached 
 

Carolina Beach Music Academy (Cammy Awards)-  Nov. 5 – 9, 2014 
North Myrtle Beach, SC — Flyer Attached   

SOS at Sea III—October 11– 18 2015  — Flyer Attached   

It’s Tim
e to Get  

Your Reservations It’
s T

im
e 

to
 G

et
  

Yo
ur

 R
es

er
va

tion
s New Year’s Eve  

Park & Party 
Embassy Suites 

December 31, 2014 

Only $25 for PSC Members 

$35 for PSC Guests 

See attached Flyer 

          2015 SOS Cards 
          Now Available  

Cecil & Susan Martin have SOS Cards for 
$30 each which is a $5 savings for our 

members. If you need a card call 803-497-
3669 or email rcecilmartin@gmail.com or  

susan.martin956@gmail.com 

Palmetto Shag Club lost a dear Friend and long time member on October 24th..  
Doug was both our Sergeant of Arms, one of our Floor Committee Chairs and 
our Photographer.  He will be greatly missed.  Please keep Rhetta Griffin and 
the rest of his family  in your thoughts and prayers.  Cards may be sent to: 
 

Rhetta Griffin 
531 Rocky Point Circle 
Ridgeway, S.C. 29130 



 Palmetto Shag Club Officers 
 

President:  Cecil Martin 
Phone: (803) 542-6517 

Email: rcecilmartin@gmail.com 
 

Vice President:  Susan Martin 
Phone:  (803) 609-8170 

Email: susan.martin956@gmail.com 
 

Treasurer: Brenda Dixon 

Phone: (803) 730-8041   
Email: mcbunny@windstream.net 

 

Secretary:  Janice Thomas 
Phone: 803-957-4952 

Email: janice8@hotmail.com 
 

Sergeant of Arms:  Doug Brown 
Phone:  (803) 269-6957 

Email: dougbrown@sc.rr.com 
 

ExOfficio: Bruce Taylor 
Phone: (803) 750-1712 

Email: btaylor41@sc.rr.com   
 

PSC 2013 Standing Committees 
  Communications:  Novelene Powell 
  Membership:          Janice Bartell 
  Financial Review:  Rodney Still 
  Social Committee: Barbara Guard & Brenda Price   
    Bar—  Jim and Vickie Kane 
 

    Food — Ron and Carol Weathers 
 

    Desserts — Bill and Shay Smith 
 
  By-Laws Committee:  Patty Lovett, chair 
        Gene Baughman, Bill Moody,      
        Connie Moody and Sara Skenes         

2014/2015 PSC Calendar — 
Save the Dates 

 
 

DJ Marathon —October 11, 2014 
Corner Pocket 

 
Thankmus Party — December 13, 2014 

DJ Rodney Still 
Woodmen of the World 

 
New Year’s Eve — December 31, 2014 

DJ Skip Mallios & Gene Sistare 
Embassy Suites 

 
SOS Mid Winter 

January 16– 18, 2015 
 

Valentine Party—February 14, 2015 
Woodmen of the World 

 
Member Appreciation Party, April 11, 2015 

 
SOS Spring Safari  - April 17-26, 2015 

Parade and Ice Tea Party—April 25, 2015 
North Myrtle Beach 

 
Southern Comfort XVIII, May 29—30 2015 

Park and Party 
Double Tree by Hilton 

  1 Dennis Day 
  2 Jerry Barfield 
  Jimmy Harmon 
  5 Ken Harmon 
  6 Linda Fanning 
  8 Jeanie Sartori 
12 Jimmy Davis 
       Brenda Gaines 
       Rhetta Griffin 
       Valarie Hunter 
13 Tony Cromer 

Happy  Birthday!!! 
November 

  1 Joan Neese 
  4 Gene Sartori 
  5 Vana Dabney 
  9 Leon Wiggins 
12 Carlyle Wood 
13 Judy Lominac Greenwood 
14 Vivian Davis 
15 Cecil Martin 
      Rocky Stewart 
17 Ann Roberge 
26 Barbara Guard 
      Connie Moody 

December 

14   Troy Dixon 
       Tom O’Neal 
16 Bobby Tronco 
21 Clydie Oswald 
25 Carole Cooper 
 Gene Crow 
 Sheri Roberts 
27 Brenda Dixon 
31  Judy Coppock         

     Dance Instructors 
 

Dan & Ann Humphries - 803-609-6361 or humphriesdan@aol.com 
 

Garrett Humphries - 803-269-SHAG or scshagger@msn.com 
 

Michael  Norris - 803-740-5230 or michaelandleann1@mac.com 

 PSC Shag Notes Keeping you Informed 
 

Shag Notes are emailed to our members weekly and/
or as necessary to the email addresses you provide on 
your membership application.   If you are not receiving 
Shag Notes or want to provide information for the 
publication contact:     

Novelene Powell at: npowell09@aol.com 

mailto:BTAYLOR41@sc.rr.com
mailto:humphriesdan@aol.com
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